


Rationale for suggested GHNNC Bylaw amendments from the Policy and Rules 
Committee for the Special Bylaws Meeting

Monday, November 29, 2004, 6:00PM Van Gogh Street School.

The Policy and Rules Committee, unanimously recommends all of the following changes. 

The Committee recommends taking out all language that refers to the first or initial election or 
any reference to the Pro Tem Election Officer or committee or other such terms. These 
references are in:

Article 6
6.1
6.2
6.4
6.5   plus adding some words to make the meaning clear.

Article 6.6  
 Some of the changes recommended are to change the Election from every year to every 
two years. Having worked on the Election Procedure Working Group and having worked on 
five Neighborhood Council Elections and talked to many others about the difficulty of doing 
these elections I made this suggestion. The Election process needs to be started six 
months before the planned election date. There are Procedures that need to be approved, 
Administrators and Arbitrators to find and a great deal of outreach to be done and much 
more. It seemed to the Committee that since the Directors are elected for two years it 
would take away from the business of the Council to have an Election every year. So the 
Committee is recommending changing from annually to once every two years.

This Bylaw also said that incase of a tie there would be a run off election.This was thought to 
be to much work to go through and that many other Neighborhood Councils have a tie 
breaker in their Bylaws of drawing one winning name of those tied. The Committee is 
recommending this change.

Article 7:

7.1 Length of Term:   If the Election is changed to once every two years this article 
would need to be change to reflect this. The committee recommends that this change be 
made and that for this one time the Directors chosen for three year terms be asked to serve 
four years as there would be no election after their third year. The committee recommends 
this.

There are three other recommended minor changes to clean up some wording and be 
consistent in the Bylaws.

Article 9   Halfway through the paragraph the word ‘’annual’’ is not needed.

Article 9.8  The GHNNC has a Chairperson and the word President  should not be used.

Article 14.1 The Community Information Officer was changed to Community Information 
and Outreach Officer, this should show that.
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